Dear Mr. President!
Your letter from February 6
 that I received today is a great honor for me and a support for the general human rights movement in the USSR and Eastern European countries, of which we all consider ourselves a part. You confirmed in this letter the adherence of the new administration of the USA to the principles of human rights defense in the whole world, as you did previously in your inaugural speech and in other speeches. Your aspiration to favor the release of prisoners of conscience is of particular importance.
I wrote in the welcoming telegram on the occasion of your election what a high respect your position arouses in us. Many times I wrote and said basic human rights defense is not an intervention in the internal affairs of other countries but one of the most important causes that cannot be separated from basic problems of peace and progress. Today, having received your letter, whose exceptional nature I understand clearly, I can only repeat this once more.
I take the opportunity to remind you of concrete affairs, particularly of the prisoners of conscience, about whom I wrote to you in January. One of them, Sergey Kovalev, has a dangerous tumor. I ask you to intervene and obtain immediate transfer for him to the prison hospital in Leningrad. I once again stress the random nature of my choice of names. I do not consider myself to have the right to make such a choice. The fate of many many more political prisoners requires the same attention.
Four members of the Group for the assistance of compliance with the Helsinki conference– Alexander Ginsburg, Mikola Rudenko, Olexa Tikhii and the leader of the Group Yuri Orlov – were arrested in February. Their arrest is a challenge to all the governments that participated in the Helsinki meeting. I ask you to intercede for the ill Ginsburg and Rudenko and obtain their release on bail. The activity of heads of all states that signed Helsinki act is necessary to release all the members of the Group so that it can continue its important work.
From the broadcasts of foreign radio I learned that you have expressed your wish to meet me if I come to the USA. Thank you for this invitation. I have no doubt that this trip and personal contact would be of extraordinary importance. Unfortunately today I don’t foresee any possibility of this trip for myself.

I would like to express my hope that the efforts of people of good will, and your personal efforts, Mr. President, will assist in the realization of the high aims about which you wrote in your letter to me.
Respectfully yours,

Andrei Sakharov

February 17 1977

Moscow, Tchkalova str.
, 48b-68

227-27-20
� The letter is written on February 5.
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